
 

 
 
SEAPORT COUNCIL: 
Naval Undersea Warfare Center Division Newport will be hosting a SeaPort-NxG and Contracts council 
meeting on Friday, May 20, 2022. These meetings are held approximately every six months as a means of 
facilitating and encouraging communications between the Division Newport Contracts Department and 
industry. Industry representatives are invited to submit questions in advance of this event. This event will be 
unclassified. The event will be held in-person at Division Newport’s Building 80 (B80) Gymnasium, 1176 
Howell St., Newport, RI 02841.   

REGISTRATION: 
To participate in the Seaport Council, registration is required no later than May 11. Interested attendees 
must register by providing your name, company, CAGE code, size and socio-economic status, phone 
number and email address to Ms. Sarah Heard at sarah.w.heard.civ@us.navy.mil. A visit request is not 
needed as this event will be held in the B80 gym. 

QUESTIONS: 
Registered attendees should submit questions to Heard at sarah.w.heard.civ@us.navy.mil by Friday, May 
6, 2022.   
 
TENTATIVE AGENDA: 
 
8:15 a.m. 

- Registration and networking 
9 a.m. 

- SeaPort-NxG Council meeting 
- Welcome and introductions 
- Contracts Department leadership presentations 
- Small Business presentation 
- Industry Q&A  

11:30 a.m. 
- Event concludes 

 
COVID DISCLAIMER: 
Participation and access to Division Newport is predicated on current COVID guidance and is subject to 
change.    
 
SUPPLEMENTAL COVID-19 MEASURES:   
Effective Jan. 12, 2022, all official visitors to DoD property, installations and facilities are required to 
complete DD Form 3150, Visitor Certification of Vaccination, and present to Security / Visitor Control for 
attestation of their vaccination status before entry is authorized. (DoD Government Employees should 
have their DD Form 3175 on hand.)  
 
Official visitors who are not fully vaccinated against COVID-19, or who decline to volunteer their COVID-
19 vaccination status, must show an electronic or paper copy of negative results from a U.S. Food and 
Drug Administration authorized or approved COVID-19 test administered no earlier than 72 hours prior to 
their visit (at-home testing results will not be accepted). 
 
Failure to present such test results will result in Division Newport Visitor Control denying an official onsite 
visitor’s access to Division Newport. 
 



On arrival at B80, personnel will be asked COVID screening questions when they walk into the building 
along with asking to see a visitor’s DD Form 3150 or DD Form 3175 to gain access to the B80 gym. For a 
copy of the current COVID screening questionnaire, please visit: 
https://www.navsea.navy.mil/Home/Warfare-Centers/NUWC-Newport/Contact-Us/Mandatory-Visit-
Request/.  
 
GENERAL STIPULATIONS AND DISCLAIMERS: 
Any information provided in response to this notice is not binding upon the Government. This notice does 
not constitute a Request for Proposals (RFP) or a promise to issue an RFP in the future. This request for 
information does not commit the Government to contract for any information provided. The Government 
will not hear formal bids from industry. Industry will not be permitted to set up marketing material or have 
booth space at this event. Respondents are advised that the Government will not pay for any information 
or administrative costs incurred in response to this notice; all costs associated with responding to this 
notice (or marketing efforts) and traveling to this Seaport Council will be solely at the interested parties' 
expense. Not responding to this notice does not preclude participation in any future event. It is the 
responsibility of the potential interested respondees to monitor Seaport NxG for additional information 
pertaining to the upcoming Seaport Council.   

This is not a pre-solicitation, pre-bid, or pre-proposal conference; this event is for informational purposes 
only and will not be designed to provide formal briefings on any specific acquisition requirement. There 
will be no fee to attend, however, industry participants will be required to preregister. 
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